TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
REPORT 32
9 MAY 2018

COMITÉ DES TRANSPORTS RAPPORT 32 LE 9 MAI 2018

EXTRACT OF DRAFT
TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
MINUTES 33
2 MAY 2018

EXTRAIT DE L'ÉBAUCHE DU PROCÈS-VERBAL 33 DU COMITÉ DES TRANSPORTS LE 2 MAI 2018

PUBLIC WORKS AND ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT

11

ROADS AND PARKING SERVICES

PARKING SERVICES 2017 ANNUAL REPORT

ACS2018-COS-PWS-0012

CITY WIDE

REPORT RECOMMENDATION

That the Transportation Committee recommend that Council receive the Parking Services 2017 Annual Report.

The Committee heard from Mr. Trevor Haché, Vice-President, Healthy Transportation Coalition. Mr. Haché was in general support of the staff report but encouraged the City to explore the use of parking revenues and increased parking rates to encourage more sustainable transportation and their possible use in the provision of affordable housing.

The following staff were present to respond to questions:

- Kevin Wylie, General Manager, Public Works and Environmental Services Department (PWESD)
- John Manconi, General Manager, Transportation Services Department (TSD)
- Tim Marc, Senior Legal Counsel, Planning, Development and Real Estate, Office of the City Clerk and Solicitor
- Scott Caldwell, Area Manager, Transitway and Parking, PWESD

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 12 COMITÉ DES TRANSPORTS
REPORT 32 RAPPORT 32
9 MAY 2018 LE 9 MAI 2018

EXTRACT OF DRAFT
TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
MINUTES 33
2 MAY 2018

EXTRAIT DE L'ÉBAUCHE DU PROCÈS-VERBAL 33 DU COMITÉ DES TRANSPORTS LE 2 MAI 2018

Vivi Chi, Director, Transportation Planning, TSD

Following discussions and questions to staff, the Committee CARRIED the report recommendation as presented with the following direction to staff:

DIRECTION TO STAFF:

That staff, in consultation with legal services and the City Treasurer, review and report back with a Memo to Transportation Committee and Council on what parking revenues and reserve funds can currently be used for, including whether they can be directed to other City initiatives including:

- Provision of affordable housing
- Enhancing bicycle parking
- Subsidizing bike sharing or bike rental
- Park and Rides

So that this information may inform a more fulsome review of the Policy in the next Term of Council, should Council so direct.